
League of Women Voters of Winchester

February 5, 2015 Minutes

SC Attendees - Rosemary Pye (host and facilitator), Leslie Kennedy, Vicky Coccoluto, Susan Woodward, Marilyn Mullane (secretary) and Jean Herbert

After check-in (mostly surviving the winter storms, flus and surgery), the minutes of January 6, 2015 were approved.  The Treasurer’s Report was deferred due to Juanita’s absence.  The SC did decide to forego the direct appeal this year given (1) the generosity to date of sustaining members and (2) the Shirley Valentine mini-fundraiser.  

Members will be reminded of this in the Shirley Valentine follow-ups.

I.  Membership Report - Leslie reported that our data was provided to LWVUS on time.  To date we have 61 members, of which 13 are new since we reported to National last year.  Another member joined subsequently, bringing the current total to 62.  While a WHS student was identified for a possible gift membership, unfortunately she is not yet 18 years old and accordingly not old enough to be a member.  LWVUS only charged us half PMP (a pleasant surprise) due to a member’s husband who joined the League this year even though LWVW no longer has a household membership category available.  In addition, given reported numbers are now final, Marilyn will now draft a Membership Challenge e-mail for SC review.

II.  Voter’s Services - Vicky Coccoluto provided the report as she is working closely with Jo-Ann Michalak.  The date for Day at the Races is March 8th.  Two races are contested so far - Board of Selectmen and the Planning Board.  The deadline for filing is February 10th, but candidates are not officially final until February 24th. The venue is McCall Middle School and, like last year, the first half hour will be a “meet and greet” for interested Town Meeting Members as well as candidates running for office.  Jean volunteered to be a greeter and Marilyn volunteered to be a timekeeper.

III. Programs

A.  Hot Topics


1. January 29th “Campaign Finance Reform”.  On a chilly winter evening with limited parking available, eighteen brave souls attended a terrific LWVMA program arranged by SC lead, Jean Herbert.  


2.  March 19th Violence Against Women Program (title to be finalized once panelists are confirmed).  Rosemary has assumed the lead on this and is working closely with co-sponsor Multi-Cultural Network (MCN).  The venue will be the Griffin Museum (free of charge thanks to the MCN) from 7 - 9 PM.  A Tufts professor is confirmed.  Rosemary and Kathy Ann Hart from MCN are actively exploring other panelists.  A separate program led by Leslie Kennedy will involve the I Am Malala book and WHS (see Tuesday Topics below).


3.  April 9th “The Future of Winchester Town Center” date has been finalized with Brian Szekely as well as a tentative format.  Nancy Schrock is the lead on the program. Our panel would consist of members of the Historical Commission, the Design Review Committee, Chamber of Commerce and the Zoning Board of Appeals.  Nancy would like a moderator for this event.  Marilyn agreed to follow up with the LWVMA for a League moderator, preferably with a “smart growth” background. 

B. Tuesday Topics


1.  February 3rd “Is There a Better Approach for Winchester to Serve the Health Insurance Needs of Town Employees?”
Rosemary was our lead and arranged for “pro” and “con” speakers/experts to argue the benefits and downsides on moving to the GIC.  Program was very well attended.  WinCam videotaped which will allow broader exposure of this informative program, including Town Meeting members who had expressed interest.  And, one new member joined the League.


2.  As noted in III. A. 2 above, LWVW will deliver another program related to Violence Against Women.  Leslie had explored separately from Rosemary’s efforts a high school program featuring book read I Am Malala and possibly Girl Rising documentary (if not too expensive) since her outreach efforts to the Social Studies department proved effective.  Leslie will work with the high school and try for either March 24th or April 7th as possible dates.

C.  Other Programs


1.  February 8th Brainstorm Brunch is under control.  Marilyn and Vicky, Co-Chairs reported though that their only concern was the forecasted multi-day storm starting Saturday afternoon, limited parking at the Ledges and poor road conditions.  The SC agreed that Marilyn and Vicky would get an updated forecast and make a decision Friday.


2.  February 27th Shirley Valentine outing and mini-fundraiser at Next Door Theater.  Marilyn will prepare two more e-mail blasts for Nancy to send out.  The next one will be a teaser to entice members to bring friends and support the mini-fundraiser.  SC members were requested to broadly share with other groups that they are associated with in order to maximize results.  Members will also be advised that this mini-fundraiser is in lieu of a direct appeal this year.  The final e-mail blast will appear February 23rd with a link to purchase tickets.  This is the sole purchase date so that LWVW can earn 25% of all tickets sold.


3.  March 7th Mass League Leaders Lunch.  The agenda for this meeting includes (1) simple ways to raise money, (2) League basics (by-laws, Annual Meeting, Communications), (3) new member events and (4) making the most of Board meetings.  Marilyn will attend on behalf of LWVW and present on simple ways to raise money, i.e. JImmy Tingle fundraisers.  Other SC members are invited to join her.


4.  Civic Leadership Award.  The awardee has accepted and the first two weeks in May would work for this individual.  The SC could not affirm an evening date yet because the choice of venue is still being explored.  Possible evenings include May 7th or 14th.  Susan will check the Town Calendar for conflicts and Juanita will report on possible venues.


5.  LWVConcord-Carlisle Annual Winter Breakfast meeting.  Vicky attended and enjoyed speaker Michael Sullivan, Director of Mass Office of Campaign and Political Finance.  His talk touched on the upsurge in campaign spending for Massachusetts elections that followed the Supreme Court Citizen’s United decision in 2010, but he also emphasized that the OCPF’s primary work is to guide candidates in proper interpretation of the campaign finance laws, which are complicated.  Vicky noted that their meeting was very well attended; a breakfast meeting seemed very popular, and is an economical choice for offering members a meal at a restaurant.


6.  June 13th Annual Meeting at Masa.  Given Vicky’s report on the LWVCC meeting, the SC decided to try a breakfast meeting on a Saturday from 9 - 11:30 AM at a local restaurant for our Annual Meeting this year.  Marilyn will make the reservation.

D.  Communications.  Vicky reported that she and Jo-Ann met with the new Star editor, Melissa Russell.  It was a very positive meeting and Jo-Ann’s notes from the meeting were shared.  The SC also voted to approve a second postcard capturing spring LWVW events, including (1) March 8 Day at the Races, (2) March 19 Hot Topic (still needs title...waiting for the remainder of the panel to be formed), (3) April 9 Hot Topic: The Future of Winchester Town Center, (4) Civic Award (May date needed or TBA) and (5) June 13 Breakfast Annual Meeting.  Nancy’s mid-winter postcard was very well received.  Sign-in Sheets from our January 29th and February 3rd will receive a postcard followup as well.  Any articles, letters to the editor, etc. to the Star must go through Jo-Ann and she will deliver it to the Star.

E.  Outreach


1. LWVMA Video Contest.  Leslie has approached WHS and posted flyers at the library and Social Studies Department.  Susan will utilize the sample Letter to the Editor provided by the State and send to Jo-Ann for submittal to the Star.  Nancy will be reminded to use the sample post for FB and our website.


2.  WFEE Trivia Bee.  Lots of fun and worth doing.

F.  New Business


1.  Possible showing of Rebuild the Dream video.  Since partisan, the only practical use would be internal (SC only).  Given busy lives and upcoming League programs, the SC decided against viewing this video.


2.  Possible reading program.  At this time, the SC decided not to pursue.  It’s complicated...would need CORI checks, lots of groups already do this, etc.


3.  February 12th NonProfit Seminar in Lexington - “Board Development and Recruiting” from 9:30 - 11:30 AM.  Initially Marilyn thought she might go but subsequently indicated that she couldn’t make it.  Other SC members were invited to attend.

NEXT MEETING: March 5th - Juanita Host, Marilyn facilitator and Susan secretary.

Note: Given the confirmed April 9th Hot Topic program (and now conflict with LWVW SC meeting), our meeting will instead be held on April 2.  The April meeting was also our open meeting.  Leslie will make necessary arrangements at the library.


